
South Annville Township, Lebanon County  

Board of Supervisors Meeting  

1036 Horseshoe Pike Lebanon, PA 17042  
 

Minutes 10/12/2016                                                                      Meeting No. 10 of 2016 

 

Minutes of October 2016 

The regular monthly meeting of the South Annville Township Board of Supervisors was held in 

the Community Building at 7:00 PM.  Chairman Dale Hoover presided.  Present were Dale 

Hoover, Chester Horst, John Harrell, Donald Umberger, Jeanette Henning, Jim Caldwell, Chief 

Ben Sutcliffe,  Sgt. Dan Gibson, Ed Kreider, Ed Fogelsanger, Stephanie Butler and others. 

Chester Horst moved and John Harrell seconded a motion to approve the Secretary’s 

Report.  Motion passed 3-0. 

Chester Horst moved and Dale Hoover seconded a motion to accept the Treasurer’s 

Report.  Motion passed 3-0. 

Dale Hoover read a letter composed by Donald Umberger thanking Galen Kaylor for his 40+ 

years of service to the Township by serving on the audit board. 

Donald Umberger Secretary/Treasurer reported that the zoning hearing variance for Royer Road 

was approved and a zoning hearing for Crimp Connection will take place on Thursday, October 

13th at 7:00 PM.  He also said that the budget for 2017 will be available for review at the 

November 2016 meeting. 

Donald Umberger made the township aware of the fact that John Harrell was featured in an 

article that was in the Lancaster Farming Newspaper stating that John has been appointed a 

Director of the United Soybean Board and will be sworn in December 9th at their annual meeting 

in St. Louis. 

Jim Caldwell gave an update on the progress of the Williams Pipeline Contract to say that he will 

present a draft agreement for review at the November’s meeting. 

Jim Caldwell discussed the MS-4 waiver application which could include a cost of anywhere 

from $3,000.00 to and not to exceed $15,000.00.  Along with the update Jim stated that he, 

Donald Umber and Jeanette Henning will meet with a representative from DEP on Thursday, 

October 20th at 10:00 AM to conduct a MS-4 Compliance Inspection.  Dale Hoover moved to 

apply for the waiver and John Harrell seconded.  Motion passed 3-0. 

Jim Caldwell will prepare an agreement package which outlines the terms the Township has set 

forth in order to approve dedication of streets in phase one of Bachman Run.  Jim is preparing a 

package of information for Servant Oasis. 



Concerned Citizen Pam Bishop gave an update on the Sunoco Pipeline in which she used, “Roy 

vs Commonwealth” as an example of a ruling on eminent domain (private property).  However 

the PA Supreme Court will need to make a ruling on eminent domain which is defined in case 

law.  On the issue of pipeline being installed in South Annville Township, Pam Bishop stated 

that she “does not believe it is a done deal”. 

Public Comments:  John Kreiser expressed his concerns about the speeding that is taking place 

on Horseshoe Pike and route 934.  The Supervisors agreed that speeding is a problem and asked 

Chief Sutcliffe to give some suggestions to curtail this problem.  Chief Sutcliffe suggested that 

the South Annville Police Department conduct more traffic speeding details. 

Peter Gluszko stated that in the state of Delaware they use a speeding device that is attached to 

poles, Chief Sutcliffe responded to this comment saying that that was not legal in the state of 

Pennsylvania siting that radar signs are allowed for advisory, but not for enforcement of speed. 

Gorden Gerber had a comment about drivers using their cell phones and wanted to know if 

texting while driving was illegal.  Chief Sutcliffe said that yes, texting while driving is illegal in 

the state of Pennsylvania. 

Chief Sutcliffe submitted his report. 

Dale Hoover moved and Chester Horst seconded a motion to pay bills and adjourn.  Motion 

passed 3-0. 

  

 

 

 


